
 

 

PRINCIPAL’S BLOG 

Dear parents and Friends,  

Twilight Festival  
Tomorrow  

Starting from 3pm  

Parents please note the starting time.   No child will be allowed to 
leave the playground without a parent/carer until 3.30.  The crossing 

will be supervised as normal. 

No Ride to School tomorrow!  

¶ Café ¶ Bake Sale ¶ Beer Tent  
¶ Lucky Boxes  ¶ Pulled pork  ¶ BBQ 
¶ Hamper Raffles  ¶ Jumping Castle ¶ Plant Sale 
¶ Pocket Money 

stall  
¶ Second-Hand 

books  
¶ Chocolate Throw 

Game 
¶ Jumble Sale ¶ Wine bags stall  ¶ Raffles 
¶ Lolly stall  ¶ Ferny Creek CFA ¶ All 5/6 Stalls  
¶ Performances - 

choir, school 
Band 

¶ Homemade 
crafts  

¶ Massage 

2017 Classes 
In 2017 we will be operating nine classes: 
¶ A Foundation to Year 2  model involves two options currently 

under consideration; 
o ρ &ÏÕÎÄÁÔÉÏÎ ÃÌÁÓÓ ×ÉÔÈ ÁÓÓÉÓÔÁÎÃÅ ÆÒÏÍ Á 4ÅÁÃÈÅÒȭÓ 

Aide and Natalie Bates (part time), and 3 Year 1/2 
classes, OR 

o 2 F/1 classes and 2 Year 1/2 classes 
We are currently weighing our options and need to wait a bit 
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Term 4  

2nd ɀ 11 th  November  ɀ Grade 3-6 

Swimming 

10 th  November ɀ Raffle tickets due in 

11 th  November ɀ Festival 

17 th  November ɀ Jelly Bean Free Dress 

Day 

17 th  November ɀ Band Tour to Mt 

Dandenong 

18 th  November ɀ Transition 9.15-11am 

2017 Buddies 

21st November ɀ Whole School 

Transition 

22nd November ɀ Foundation 2017 

Information Night , 7-8.30pm 

23 rd  November ɀ Japanese Day 

25 th  November ɀ Special Presentation of 

Anzac Day Award at Assembly 

28 th  November ɀ 9th  December  

Foundation ɀ Grade 2 Swimming 

6th  December ɀ Christmas Concert 

8th  December  ɀ QuickSmart Celebration 

12 th  December ɀ Parent Helpers 

Morning Tea 

13 th  December ɀ Coach Approach 

14 th  December ɀ Grade 3/4 Picnic 

14 th  December ɀ Grade 5/6 Excursion to 

Funfields 

15 th  December ɀ Grade 6 Graduation 

ñTogether we make a Difference!ò 



 

 

longer for final numbers and any impact, positive or negative it 
has on our staffing budget. 

¶ Two Year 3/4 classes  
¶ Three Year 5/6 classes  
¶ Specialists:  Performing Arts, Visual Arts, Japanese (PE to be 

taken at each level on a rotation basis with a class teacher) 

As our teachers have spent much Professional Learning time 
dedicated to teaching to a differentiated model, composites, 
always a part of Ferny Creek, are now catered for even more 
comprehensively than in the past.    Differentiation, in its simplest 
form, means that ×Å ÔÅÁÃÈ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓȭ ÁÂÉÌÉÔÉÅÓȟ ÉÎ ÁÌÌ ÇÒÁÄÅÓȟ ÉÎ 
all groupings of students.   The skill of a teacher is to create teaching 
that allows the students to develop at their own level, across all 
curriculum areas.  Groups must be fluid and flexible.   For example, 
you are no longer just stuck in the middle maths group ɀ you may be in 
the top group in Number and Algebra but the middle in Shape and 
Space and the lower in Measurement (and this might change for term 
2, or the next unit of work).  )Ô ÉÓ ÔÈÅ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒÓȭ ÅØÐÅÒÔÉÓÅ ÔÏ ÂÅ 
constantly ensuring we teach this way.  Differentiated teaching 
allows for students to be taught at the level they are at.   

Next week I hope to be able to lock in our teachers to the above model 
and announce the structure of our F-2 (it may be a week later 
however).  As stated a number of times in recent newsletters parents 
were able to discuss specific options for 2017 with Cheryl, Rhian or 
myself through the month of October.  As we are now beginning the 
student placement process , it becomes very difficult to make 
changes from now on.  Our policy also states that children will  be 
told of the new classes in the final week of school (this policy is on 
our school website).  

Working Bee  
Thank you to the Paterson, Wolstencroft, Sykes, Danks, 
OȭConnor/Royle, Gladkoff, Jones and Smith families for attendance at 
the working bee last Saturday.  Thank you to Jenny Royle for 
organising the front garden planting to be done by our Foundies next 
week.  

School Parent  Survey 
Sixty-six families responded.  YES SIXTY-SIX!!!!!   In the 121 year 
history of Ferny Creek Primary, )ȭÍ ÓÕÒÅ ×Å ÈÁÖÅ never had such a 
number of returns in any kind of survey!  Our Communications Team 
(Cheryl Martin, James Edge, Jenny Royle, Liam Smith, Will McGoldrick, 
Rhian Jessop and myself) met on Tuesday night and began the process 
of looking at the results.  We will keep you all tuned with our findings 
and what new directions and/or initiatives we will be taking as a 
result.  The responses so far are very positive and paint a picture of a 
school that is very community centred and has a real focus on the child 
as a person.  There are also many suggestions and concerns that we 
will address over the coming weeks and early 2017.  

DANGER! 
A forceful reminder that parents are not to walk their children, or let 
their children walk, through the staff car park, either coming to school 
or going home.  Please use the main community entrance at all times.  I 
also remind everybody that you are not permitted to park in the area 
off the road outside the Art Room (to the right of the staff car park as 
you go in). 

Have a great week, 

Matthew 
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Banking Details 

Account:  Ferny Creek Primary School 
Bank:  CBA 

BSB:   063 414 

Acc Number:  10022451 

 

 

Office Hours 
Monday - Friday   

8.30am - 4pm 

 

 

Principal: 
Matthew Coyle  

coyle.matthew.j@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

 

Business Manager:  
Jill Heathcote 

ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

 

School Council President:   
Liam Smith 

 

 

 

Promotion & PR: 
Rhian Jessop 

ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

 

Education, Policy & Planning: 

Matthew Coyle 

coyle.matthew.j@edumail.vic.gov.au 

http://www.fernycreekps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
mailto:ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

 

  
School Crossing:  

Diane Garsed 

 

 

Uniform Shop: 
Thursday 8:50 - 9:30am 

Karra Rhodes 
 

 

Library:  
Beth Byrne 

 

 

Buildings & Grounds: 
Michael Paterson 

mpaterson@probuild.com.au 

 

 

School Banking: 
Tuesday 

Lease Robinson and Kirrily Whatman 

 

 

Costume Hire: 
Sarah Jennings 

 

 

 

After the Bell 
Head Office: 9758 6744 

P.O. Box 7082 

Upper Ferntree Gully 

Vic 3156 

Email: admin@afterthebell.com.au 

Website: www.afterthebell.com.au 

 

 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS 

 

Deadline by Wednesday 1pm 

Email - 

ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

If you would like to receive the 

Newsletter every week via email then 

GO TO THE WEBSITE TO 

SUBSCRIBE TO ONLINE 

NEWSLETTER 

Buildings and Grounds 

Many thanks to the following families who attended the working 
bee on Saturday afternoon ïwe completed the following tasks: 

¶ General sweeping of paths  

¶ Spreading of mulch to rear play ground  

¶ Touch up of multi purpose room paintwork 

¶ Burning off to blackberry bushes to rear paddock 

¶ Setting up of tree trunks as mini adventure playground 
to rear paddock 

¶ Painting over off Graffiti around school 

¶ Preparation of garden beds to allow planting out next 
week 

Wolstencroft 
Gladkoff 
Sykes 

OôConnor/Royle 

Paterson/Westhead 

Jones 

Danks 
Smith 

  
Just think how much more we could get done if we could 
encourage better attendance!!! - In seriousness though, we 
need feedback as to how we improve turnout at working beeôs in 
the future, whether that means changing the time or making 
them single task focussed. Please email your suggestions to 
either Matthew or myself.  
 

Also to Marc Barlow for completing the mowing of the grounds 

in readiness for the festival. 

mailto:admin@afterthebell.com.au
http://www.afterthebell.com.au/
mailto:ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://spreadsheets.google.com/a/fernycreekps.com/viewform?hl=en&formkey=dDJQa3g2VjBrWVRWSkUxRldUWFhXY3c6MQ&ndplr=1
https://spreadsheets.google.com/a/fernycreekps.com/viewform?hl=en&formkey=dDJQa3g2VjBrWVRWSkUxRldUWFhXY3c6MQ&ndplr=1
https://spreadsheets.google.com/a/fernycreekps.com/viewform?hl=en&formkey=dDJQa3g2VjBrWVRWSkUxRldUWFhXY3c6MQ&ndplr=1


 

 

One sleep to go !.. People are busy getting 

everything ready for tomorrow .  

 

Have you noticed our great Twilight Fun Festival 

flyers around the hills? A HUGE ôThank Youõ to 

our wonderful Melanie Peters  

(Print & artwork account manager @ Lithocraft 

Print) for the creation of this yearõs vibrant 

design.  

 

If you havenõt had chance yet, pop your head into  

the multi -purpose room and check out some of the great books and items we 

have at the Jumble Sale. Thank you to Shauna, Andrea, Wendy, Anna, Jodie, 

Lynda  & the wonderful Eames  family for helping with setting up of all this.  

 

Bake Sale  ð all baked items can be dropped off into the kitchen (MP room) 

tomorrow throughout the day. Thank you, in advance, to Georgia for the 

setting up of this stall. We are still short of helpers for the Café and Bake 

Sale so please let Georgia, Rhian or Jill know if you can helpé even for just 

half an hour.  

 

Set Up  ð If any parents are around at school drop -off to help lift, carry and 

set -up, please let Jill or your class teacher know ASAP.   

 

Pack Up ð We will need lots of helpers at the end of the night to help us put 

things away. If you thinkyou can help with this please let Rhian, Doug or Jill 

know. Many hands make light work!  

 

See you all tomorrow afternooné Letõs hope for a nice, dry day and lots of 

FUN!! Thanks to everyone for a super effort in getting this up and off the 

ground! 

Rhian Jessop 

 

The Ferny Creek Primary School Grade 3/4 Dance Club will be performing 
at the Festival at 5pm ð right before Choir performance. 



 

 

 

 

  



 

 

ñSTARS OF THE WEEKò 

Foundation  

Jodie/Kristy 

 

 

Foundation  

Rhian 

 

 

 

1/2 Anna 

 

1/2 Brian 

 

 

 

 

3/4 Cheryl 

 

 

 

3/4 Lynda 

 

 

 

 

4/5 Samantha 

 

 

 

 

5/6 Adam 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5/6 Coby/Kelly 

 

Harper Mc: For a wonderful start to your journey at Ferny Creek PS. 

Amalia O: For the amazing effort you have been putting into your writing ï itôs really 

paying off.  Congratulations Amalie! 

 

Asher Mc: For trying her best in óformal handwriting.ô You are making good 

improvement with your letters and handwriting size. 

Katherine T: For paying close attention to detail in your writing. I also love your 

illustrations! Well done, Katherine. 

 

No Stars this week. 

 

Isaac McG: For working well with other students in the class to co-operate and 

collaborate! 

Shelby P: For continuing to work well on her reading and learning all her óword ringô 

words. 

 

Indi B: For writing an interesting diary about her Europe holiday and presenting it to 

the grade. 

Keelie G: For her continued high standard of writing including excellent spelling. 

 

Allie S: For all the work she put into the presentation of her CRYSTALS SCIENCE 

EXPERIMENT. 

Will T: For making better choices in the classroom, trying hard to finish his tasks and 

staying focused. Well done Will! 

 

Jackson E: For making good choices and listening to and following instructions at 

swimming. Well done! 

Emma H: For doing a fantastic job helping Foundation KJ while we were at 

swimming. Thank You! 

 

Lorelei S: For your well written and well delivered speech on Elephants.  You 

presented a variety of interesting facts, incorporated positive body language and eye 

contact, and used animation in your voice to engage your audience. 

Polly P: For your humorous speech on ñThe Annoying Things Parents Sayò.  You 

were very theatrical and used your body and voice to engage your audience.  Well 

done!!!     

 

Eva G:  For fantastic use of props for her speech presentation.  It made it especially 

memorable.  

Chanel S:  For setting an example with her impeccable behaviour at swimming.  It 

has given others a standard to strive towards.  

 

  



 

 

 


